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Milo C. Engoren, M.D., clinical professor of anesthesiology in the Medical School, retired 
from active faculty status on February 28, 2025. 

Professor Engoren received dual B.S. (1978) degrees from Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute 
and his M.D. (1982) degree from the University of Vermont.  He then completed residencies in 
internal medicine (1985) and anesthesiology (1987) at the Cleveland Clinic. Upon completion of 
his training, he served as a staff anesthesiologist and intensivist in private practice. In 2002, he 
joined the Ohio University College of Osteopathic Medicine as a clinical assistant professor in 
clinical medicine, and in 2006, he was appointed as a clinical associate professor of anesthesiology 
at the University of Toledo Health Sciences College.  He joined the University of Michigan faculty 
as a clinical professor of anesthesiology in 2011. 

Professor Engoren served as the service chief of the Critical Care Medicine Section of the 
Department of Anesthesiology since 2011, overseeing the expansion of the fellowship and leading 
the numerical growth of the faculty from 10 to 16.  He also served as the director of cardiovascular 
research from 2011-2017 and the director of critical care research from 2011-2022.  He has also 
been the departmental billing compliance officer since 2013.   As co-director of the Cardiovascular 
Center ICU from 2012-2018, he led its expansion from 24 to 32 beds. He co-authored one book 
and published close to 200 peer-reviewed research articles on topics that included 
cardiopulmonary resuscitation, perioperative blood transfusion, sepsis, and multiple arterial 
coronary bypass surgery. He also mentored medical students, residents, fellows, and junior faculty 
for their research projects.  Two of his mentees won FAER Resident Scholar Awards, three won 
K Awards, and one won a FAER Award.  His national service to the Society of Critical Care 
Medicine was recognized with two Presidential Citation awards.     

The Regents now salute this distinguished faculty member by naming Milo C. Engoren, 
clinical professor emeritus of anesthesiology.  
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